
         January 10, 2011 
 
To Joe Soun Dowling (joedwl@aol.com), president of the Zen Studies Society Board of 
Directors 
 
 
Dear Joe Soun Dowling -- I recognize that today's vote about the future of Eido Tai 
Shimano and his relationship with Zen Studies Society must be enormously difficult. So 
much confusion, anger, love, uncertainty and downright bitterness has filled the air that it 
cannot be easy. Thank you for your efforts. 
 
But as a nobody-Zen-student, I would like to urge you and your fellow board members 
one last time: Please, please, please make a clean break. No if's, and's, but's, or lofty 
compromises. PLEASE. Listen to the Faith-Trust Institute. Listen to the pleas that have 
erupted in any number of quarters. If even the American Zen Teachers Association can 
speak up a little ... well, it can't all be vitriol and vindictiveness, do you think? 
 
The penalty for compromising or fudging a response to all this will be a death knell for 
Zen Studies Society and a blot on the banner of Zen Buddhism in America. This is not 
just argumentative hyperbole. Please, please, please consider it. Please make a clean, 
clear break. 
 
 
With respect, 
 
adam genkaku fisher 


